February 27th, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. with Attorney Alan Shaw present to discuss the damages to Morris Road created by D.P. Logging. Public Comment was then closed at 6:38 p.m.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made the motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read and Milt Robinson made the motion to accept it as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Plowed and cindered throughout the month
Graded, hauled 2RC from Johnson's to Newhart Hill
Temporarily straightened out entrance of Potterville St.
Spread 2B in numerous areas and filled pot holes as needed
Filled in Manchester and Cragle Rd. where water ate away the road
Changed brakes on the GMC and repaired tire chains
Replaced a flat rear tire on 2014 with spare from tire room
Changed out cutting edges and ordered new carbide edges from Bradco
Braces are being put on the 12' plow
The board agreed to purchase a 12" bucket for the backhoe

All bills on hand were paid, including the 2019 Western Star up-fitting from Powell's, to be paid out of the general fund.

The board completed the Hazard Mitigation Plan paperwork, the Northern Tier Solid waste agreement for the spring clean-up, and reviewed the 2018 gas and diesel fuel log sheets.

The board reviewed another quote for a tractor and boom mower. This matter is tabled until July/August time frame.

Milt Robinson made a motion to purchase aggregates through the costars program. Chad Cooley seconded this motion and Jeff Robbins made it unanimous and the motion passed.

FEMA portal training is still pending at this time, waiting on FEMA.

The board briefly discussed missing gas that was unaccounted for, discovered by the road crew. They agreed to consider this a clerical error and not be concerned unless this continues to happen.

The 2018 township audit has been completed throughout the month and a very nice letter commending the supervisors and secretary was received from the auditors.

The condensation problem and telecommunications fee payment from Frontier is pending at this time.

It was brought to our attention that we may only have one resident interested in being an auditor.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:15 p.m.

Mia M. Bache Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

3/27//9 Approved